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STANDARD 

AIR CONTAMINANT DISCHARGE PERMIT 

 

Department of Environmental Quality 

Eastern Region 

475 NE Bellevue Dr., Suite 110 

Bend, OR  97701 

(541) 388-6146 

 

This permit is being issued in accordance with the provisions of ORS 468A.040 

and based on the land use compatibility findings included in the permit record. 

 

ISSUED TO: 

 

Amerities West, LLC 

PO Box 1608 

The Dalles, OR  97058 

INFORMATION RELIED UPON: 

 

Application No.: Department Initiated 

Date Received: Not applicable 

 

 

PLANT SITE LOCATION: 

 

100 Tie Plant Road 

The Dalles, OR  97058 

 

LAND USE COMPATIBILITY FINDING: 

 

Approving Authority: The City of The Dalles 

Approval Date: 09/20/1989 

  

 

 

ISSUED BY THE DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY 

 

 

________(Signature on File)_____________________ ______(June 6, 2011)____________ 

Mark W. Bailey, Eastern Region Air Quality Manager Dated 

 

 

Addendum Number 1 

 

In accordance with OAR 340-216-0084, condition 6.3 now reads as follows: 

 

6.3  Ambient Monitoring The permittee must conduct ambient monitoring during a period 

when odor events are most likely to occur, but not later than 

December 31, 2012.  A sampling protocol must be developed and 

approved by the Department prior to the monitoring.  The 

sampling protocol must include the following provisions: 
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i. Two separate sampling periods when odor events are 

expected to occur; 

 ii. At least three sampling locations (background upwind of 

plant, downwind near the plant, and downwind up on the 

bluff) during each sampling period; and 

 iii. The samples analyzed primarily for naphthalene. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Addendum 1 Review Report 

 

Standard Air Contaminant Discharge Permit (ACDP) 33-0003-ST-01 was issued to Amerities 

West, LLC on May 19, 2009.  Permit condition 6.3 required the permittee to conduct ambient 

monitoring in coordination with the DEQ by March 31, 2009.  The intent was that DEQ would 

participate in the monitoring project by assisting with the collection of samples and/or 

conducting the laboratory analysis of the samples.  However, due to budget cuts, DEQ was 

unable to participate in the ambient monitoring project as intended.  Therefore, the permit 

condition is being revised to require Amerities West to conduct the monitoring based on a 

sampling protocol approved by the DEQ.  In addition, the due date for completing the 

monitoring project is adjusted to allow time to complete the monitoring and obtain results before 

the next permit renewal (4/1/13).  It is anticipated that the samples will be collected in the late 

spring or early fall of 2011 and in January or February of 2012.  These periods of the year 

correspond to when DEQ has received the most complaints regarding odors from the facility. 


